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Daniel E. Orodenker, Executive Officer 
Land Use Commission, State of Hawai'i 
235 South Beretania Street, Suite 406 
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813 

Re: Hawaiian Memorial Life Plan, Ltd.; LUC Docket No. A17-804 

Dear Mr. Orodenker: 

This letter is being sent to inform you that damselflies have not been seen at 
Hawaiian Memorial Park ("HMP") since January of this year. 

Attached is a memorandum written by Dr. Steve Montgomery and Eric Guinther 
that explains the situation. 

We note that Dr. Montgomery believes that it is still possible that the damselflies 
will be sighted in the future. 

HMP is committed to continue to comply with and perform all requirements in 
the LUC's D&O, including all requirements relating to the damselflies, and we are hoping 
that we will be able to report future sightings of damselflies. 

Very truly yours, 

~~' KOTAKE & TABATA 

Curtis T. Tabata 

Enclosure 

cc: Grant Yoshimori, Intervenors 
Mary Alice Evans, Director, Office of Planning and Sustainable Development 
Dawn Takeuchi Apuna, Director, Department of Planning and Permitting 
Dr. Earl Campbell, Department of the Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
David Smith, Division of Forestry and Wildlife, Department of Land and 
Natural Resources 
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